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Dear Parents & Carers

STAND TALL (TAMWORTH) EXCURSION
FRIDAY 17™ NOVEMBER 2023

We are excited to advise that we have the opportunity to take students to a fantastic event for young
people to be held in Tamworth on Friday 17" November 2023.

Stand Tall (which is now in its 11" year), brings a host of high-quality speakers together on the one
day with the aim of growing children’s resilience and strength and giving them the power and
perspective to make positive life choices. Much of the content covered will align to the PDHPE
syllabus. More information about the day can be found online at standtallevent.com/regional tour.

We are most fortunate that the organisers of the event have obtained a government grant which will
cover our transport costs. The admission price is $1 per student and the school is covering that cost.

Our hope is that all students in Years 9,10 and Year 12 will attend. Normal class will not run on
that day but if students attend school there will be supervised learning activities.

Additionally, Stand Tall are seeking your permission to survey your son or daughter, further details
as follows:

STAND TALL X HUBER SOCIAL SURVEY

Stand tall has partnered with social impact measurement experts Huber Social to measure the
impact of Stand tall. To do this, they are asking young people who are coming to Stand Tall to
complete a short survey. This will take place during Stand Tall. Your child’s answers will be
anonymous, and their participation is voluntary. Your child can skip any question that they don’t want
to answer and can stop the survey at any time. The survey asks young people questions about their
wellbeing including resilience, wellness and other areas. You can find more details and see the
survey yourself at hubersocial.com.au/StandTall.

All reporting will be conducted at a group level- your child's individual results will never be shared.
Results will be used to inform a report on the impact of Stand Tall and help improve future events.
Your child’s de-identified data will be stored securely in the Huber Social Wellbeing Database and
may be used to help understand the wellbeing needs of young people in the future. You can find out
more information about Huber Social’s data privacy policy at hubersocial.com.au/Stand Tall.

On 17th November the buses will leave Coonabarabran High School bus bay at 7.00am and will

return by 5.00pm. Attached is a list of what your child will need to bring. FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM
MUST BE WORN BY ALL STUDENTS ATTENDING.

Please sign the below permissions and return to the front office by Friday 3 November 2023. This

really is a fantastic opportunity, and we hope that all students will attend. Should you have any
queries please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully

ﬂ(““@ .0

Mary Doolan
PRINCIPAL
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STAND TALL (TAMWORTH) EXCURSION
FRIDAY 17™ NOVEMBER 2023
PERMISSION NOTE
ORGANISING TEACHER: Mr D Graham

(GENERAL PERMISSION

| hereby give permission for my son/daughter/ward
to attend the Stand Tall Event 2023 in Tamworth. This excursion has been approved by the

Principal. It involves travel by bus and departs from the school at 7.00am on 17" November and
returns by 5.00pm approx. There is no cost for the excursion.

Signature: Date:
Parent/Guardian

SURVEY PERMISSION

| have read the above and consent to my child taking part in the Stand Tall Wellbeing survey.

| understand my child may choose not to answer questions that they do not want to answer or do
not comprehend.

| understand my child’s participation is completely voluntary. If they do not want to complete the
survey, they can simply select ‘No’ on the first page.

| understand my child’s de-identified survey response will be collected and securely stored in the
Huber Social Database.

Signature: Date:
Parent/Guardian
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VENUE: Tamworth Regional Entertainment and Conference Centre
LEAVING SCHOOL: 7:00am
RETURNING SCHOOL: 5:00pm
CosT: NIL
TRANSPORT: Prugger’s Bus
REQUIREMENTS: Water bottle, phone for survey, packed lunch and snacks, small bag,

sun protection
UNIFORM full school uniform is compulsory for all students attending.

Please sign the below permissions and return to the front office by Friday 3™ November 2023. This

really is a fantastic opportunity, and we hope that all students will attend. Should you have any
queries please do not hesitate to contact me.

___7LL‘~ el Y
Mr D Graham Mrs M Doolan

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL PRINCIPAL



